

# Findochty & District Community Council



<b>Wednesday 4th January 2014, 7pm Findochty Town Hall</b>			
<b>Chair:</b> Gayle Calder			
<b>1a) Attendees</b>			
Cllr Gordon Cowie, Andrew Mackie – Community Warden, PC Borzoni, Henry Marshall, Rachel Watt, Mairi Innes			
<b>b) Apologies</b>			
Ryan Main, Anita Hunkin, Cllr Gordon McDonald			
<b>3a)</b>	<b>Police Update – PC Borzoni</b>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>4 reported crimes in Findochty</li> <li>Vehicle awareness</li> <li>Speeding on Strathlene Road</li> <li>Complaints of parking at school</li> </ul>	<p>Domestic issues</p> <p>Pc Borzoni made us aware of how to leave vehicles unattended to stop car crime. Leaving items out of view etc. PC Borzoni made aware of the speeding on Strathlene road and will discuss with colleagues about speed gun in area.</p> <p>Police will show a presence on school mornings.</p>	
<b>b)</b>	<b>Community Warden – A. Mackie</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Dog fouling</li> <li>Child Exploitation Online Protection</li> <li>New Community warden for 6 months</li> </ul>	<p>There had been one noted complaint regarding dog fouling</p> <p>Andrew Mackie advised that he is now trained regarding Child Online Exploitation Protection. This covers matters such as cyber bullying and online safety. He advised that training can be delivered to schools and suggested that a talk could be carried out at Findochty Primary School. RW to speak with Mrs Thomson – Head teacher. Rachel watt from the PSG in attendance at meeting and will liaise with school.</p> <p>Ian Sneedon will be covering for next 6 months as Andrew covering Elgin. We wish Andrew the best for the next 6 months.</p>	RW
<b>4.</b>	<b>Previous Minutes</b>	Accepted as true record	
<b>5.</b>	<b>Matters Arising</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Gordonstoun Mural</li> <li>Secretary</li> <li>Footpaths</li> <li>Roads</li> </ul>	<p>Agreed to put mural up in sections as this will be easier to mount on ceiling. JO to procure timber battening to frame painting.</p> <p>It was advised that Anita Hunkin would not be able to commit the same levels of time and effort to the post of secretary. It was agreed that the Community Council would advertise the post to people out with the Community Council and that small remuneration would be offered.</p> <p>It was raised that there were areas in the village where moss had grown on the footpaths and that these had become slippery. Matter to be raised with Moray Council roads department.</p> <p>Pothole noted at harbour. Matter to be raised with Moray Council roads department.</p>	<p>JO</p> <p>GC</p>

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Music provision at Primary School</li> </ul>	Reported back to Cllr Cowie that the schools music provision. Cllr Cowie will liaise with Rachel Watt about this. At present there is no pupils taking up extra music.	RW
<b>6.</b>	<b>Correspondence</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>7.</b>	<b>Treasurers Report</b>	Due to treasurer role handover, the accounts require to be reconciled. RM to reconcile. RM advised that Mr Martin Legge who previously undertook the role of treasurer had agreed to look after the accounts on a temporary basis.	RM
<b>8.</b>	<b>Community Feedback</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>A reminder of the Ball Group each Wednesday from 2 – 4 in the Town Hall</li> </ul>	Will put a reminder in the newsletter and on the Finechtie News.	
<b>10.</b>	<b>The JCC of Moray</b>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li></li> </ul>	Minutes received from recent meeting.	
<b>11.</b>	<b>AOCB</b>	<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Mairi Innes (3 Harbours Committee)</li> <li>Rachel Watt (PSG)</li> </ul>	<p>Attended meeting to provide an update on harbour matters associated with 3 harbours committee</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Skiff hull completed and ready to be turned</li> <li>Contractors started on Cullen water sports club</li> <li>Read correspondence between the council and the 3 harbours association.</li> <li>WIFI at school ordered</li> <li>Rachel read out the schools wish list(which can be made available from the PSG on request)</li> <li>18<sup>th</sup> of February next meeting of PSG at school 6pm and have invited a CC member to attend. Gayle Calder to attend.</li> <li>School coffee morning Saturday the 28<sup>th</sup> of February from 10am to 12md in school hall.</li> <li>AGM 15<sup>th</sup> of April in school at 6pm</li> <li>Rachel Watt queried with Cllr Cowie why the school PSG group cannot purchase Ipad. He will liaise with Mrs Watt.</li> </ul>	RW
<b>12.</b>	<b>Next Meeting</b>	Wednesday 4th March 2015, at 7pm in the Town Hall	